
 

  

 

JOINT NOTICE OF FILING 
TOWN OF CANMORE AREA 

 
APPLICATION BY THE TOWN OF CANMORE TO CONSTRUCT A DEBRIS FLOOD 
RETENTION STRUCTURE AND ACCESS ROAD ON COUGAR CREEK 
 
 
NRCB APPLICATION NO. 1601 
ALBERTA ENVIRONMENT AND PARKS, WATER ACT FILE NO. 00384210 AND 
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT REPORT 
 
TAKE NOTICE that the Town of Canmore has applied to the Natural Resources Conservation 
Board (NRCB) and Alberta Environment and Parks (AEP) for approval to construct a debris 
flood retention structure on Cougar Creek. The Project location (14-34-024-10 W5M) is at the 
site of an existing debris net on Cougar Creek, approximately 2 km northwest of the Trans-
Canada Highway. 
 
NATURE OF APPLICATION 
The Town of Canmore has prepared and submitted an application for Approval under the Water 
Act (WA) for the activities associated with the construction and long-term management of the 
Proposal. The Town of Canmore has also prepared and submitted an Environmental Impact 
Assessment (EIA) report to Alberta Environment and Parks, which forms part of their application 
to the NRCB. 
 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
To obtain additional information about the Proposal or copies of the application and EIA report 
or summary thereof, contact: 

 
Felix Camire, E.I.T., Project Manager 
Town of Canmore 
902 – 7 Avenue 
Canmore, AB  T1W 3K1 
Ph: (403) 678-1512 
Email: fcamire@canmore.ca 
 

 

The application and EIA are available online: http://canmore.ca/residents/community-
life/mountain-creek-hazard-mitigation or may be viewed by appointment at the following 
locations: 
 

Town Hall 
Canmore Civic Centre 
902 – 7 Avenue, Canmore 

 

Natural Resources Conservation Board 
4th Floor, Sterling Place 
9940 – 106 Street, Edmonton 

This notice is published to advise interested persons that the NRCB application and EIA report 
are available and that the NRCB, AEP, and other provincial government departments are 
undertaking a review of the application.  The application is not considered complete until the 
filed material has been reviewed and deficiencies supplemented. 
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Individuals who have an interest in receiving notices respecting the NRCB’s review process 
should contact the NRCB directly.  Call (780) 422-1977 or write to the address below to have 
your name and address included on the NRCB mailing list for this review. 
 
Please note that all correspondence, information and submissions filed regarding this project 
application are considered to be public records and are therefore accessible by the public. 
(Under section 24 of the NRCB’s Rules of Practice, all documents filed in respect of this 
proceeding must be placed on the public record unless otherwise ordered by the Board, subject 
to the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act). 
 
For more information on the NRCB Review process, contact: 
 

Tim Riordan, Manager, Board Reviews 
Natural Resources Conservation Board 
4th Floor, 9940 – 106 Street, Edmonton, AB  T5K 2N2 
Telephone: (780) 422-1977 / Fax: (780) 427-0607 
Toll-free in Alberta by first dialling 310-0000 

 
Dated at Edmonton, Alberta, on September 6, 2016 
 
William Y. Kennedy, General Counsel, NRCB 
 


